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To MVCC Members: 
Online memberships- 
It had been brought to attention that some members do not know how to get their online 
membership newsletters. Below you will find how to get access to them. If you did not pay 
for the online membership then there is no need to worry, yours will come in the mail.  
The positives of getting an online membership is that  the newsletters are delivered online  
instantly and IN COLOR!  
If you paid for the online newsletter membership, you must contact MVCC’s webmaster Sean 
Nichols at jetnoise400@hotmail.com or (775)424-3813 to get your password. He will have 
your information or you can contact me to find out your membership status. Sean will set you 
up with your own password so you can log online at www.mvccnews.net,and there you can 
view all MVCC Newsletters online and IN COLOR! Should your membership expire Sean 
will stop your access.  
If you have any questions or concerns please email me at istanbull@sbcglobal.net, and I will 
see what I can do for you. 
Name tags- 
If you are a paid member and do not have a name tag and would like to purchase one, they are 
$9 at the moment. The price changes, so if it's less we will pass on the savings to our  
members. If you need a replacement badge you may order one as well at the same price.  
The new badges look a little different from the old ones, so it doesn't hurt to have an extra 
badge.  Membership dues are due January 1, 2017 unless you are paid until 2018 or later. 
There are many that choose to do the 3 year membership which has saved them some money.  
Sincerely,  
John Verissimo 
MVCC Secretary 
Istanbull@sbcglobal.net 
(209)918-0488 

      From the secretary 
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               At the front    

 Dave Ball, MVCC President  
(408) 805-0065 
vought@msn.com 

          MVCC front office 

Christina Verissimo, Treasurer 
(209) 918-0388 
crstna_vrsmo@yahoo.com  

John Verissimo, Secretary   
(209) 918-0488 
istanbull@sbcglobal.net  

Quartermaster, Position Vacant 
 

Hi Everyone… 
Well its raining again, and Thanksgiving is about ten days away. I hope everyone gets to 
spend sometime with family and friends and fill up on some traditional vittles.  This is that 
time of year when we mothball our old iron and replace worn out or misbehaving parts with 
those we have collected during the swapmeet season for off season repairs. A word to the 
wise, Petaluma is coming and there are many opportunities for driving our military vehicles 
on roads without the demand for rocket assist.  I hope to get my M-170 finished in time for it. 
Speaking of Petaluma, I have written a short article on what to expect at our new location for 
the 40th Annual Spring MVCC Swapmeet. It is in this issue.  
I am getting some calls from members who have gone and visited Petaluma KOA who want to 
voice some concerns with the venue change.  Several members wanted to point out the coastal 
climate and the lack of parking space. 
Yes, it might rain in Petaluma.  It could also be really nice in the 70s and sunny everyday. 
Parking will be just like at Tower Park.  We will, with everyone's cooperation, make it work. 
We will probably park our car trailers offsite. There is a huge parking area just below the 
park’s office building, but it has a pretty high water table due to the Petaluma River being 
nearby or actually under it.  It does get muddy and/or have standing water issues during high 
tides or after several days of rain. Guess it’s a good thing we collect military vehicles, and we 
don’t mind a little mud on our tires or tracks. Most of us after years of  rainouts at Patterson, 
Big Bear, and Tower Park know in April you should prepare for rain, so we travel well 
equipped and are used to some weather related tarp spreading and adult beverage breaks.  
Just remember to put the tarps in the trailer before you leave and hook up the fording pipes. 
Don’t forget the beverages. It’s that time of year where you start seeing Uncle Sam on the 
cover of the newsletter saying to pay your dues now!  We know you won’t forget, but just a 
friendly reminder before you blow all your dough on black Friday military ponchos, tarps and 
fording gear that you probably won’t need but should always carry.  The newsletter cut off 
date for non-paying members will be February 28, 2017. 
I want to wish everyone a great Thanksgiving, 
Dave Ball 
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Listed below is some useful info about the April 18-23, 2017, Swap Meet move to Petaluma KOA. I will try 
and answer some questions and give you some useful info in this short article. 
 
As you probably already know, Tower Park was sold to Jellystone Park Camp-Resort, and because of the 
changes Jellystone has planned for that park, we are moving the Swap Meet in April 2017, to Petaluma KOA. 
An exhaustive search was conducted for a new park that would meet the various needs of MVCC members. 
Petaluma KOA had many of the attributes we have enjoyed at Tower Park plus a couple added benefits. This 
is an MVCC Swap Meet and is open to all.  MVCC members get first choice of campsites. Guests and visitors 
are welcome. There is a four night minimum stay.  This was instituted during negotiations with KOA to bring 
down the rates and to help secure the campground, so that the MVCC would have exclusive use for as many 
days as possible. The four nights will be anytime Tuesday thru Saturday. You will still be able to come in  
early and stay later if you would like to. Also KOA has promised not to double rent a paid spot if a camper 
pulls out early. 
JoAnn lesser is acting as our Wagon Master and all reservations and cancelations need to be made and tracked 
by Joann. She is the MVCC’s primary contact with KOA. Joann's phone number is 408-238-8277.  
Joann is working very hard at this time to accommodate everyone who would have had a reservation for the 
2017 Spring Swap Meet at Tower Park. You cannot get a campsite for our event by calling KOA or going to 
their website.  
As of today, you can call Petaluma KOA and pay to reserve your site. Joann has sent a list to KOA with 
all the reserved site info, and it has been put into the KOA reservation system.  It is now up to you the 
member to get a deposit on your site by calling the KOA in Petaluma. If you are not in their  system, 
please call Joann. The phone number for Petaluma KOA is 707-763-1492. The address is 20 Rainsville Road, 
Petaluma CA. 94952. The official dates for the MVCC Spring Swap Meet are April 18-23, 2017.  The KOA 
website is http://koa.com/campgrounds/san-francisco/   
There are various types of campsites and costs for them ranging from 65 foot long full pull throughs at $50 a 
night for single use and $37.50 a night for double use. Also developed sites that are tent or vehicle dry  
camping for $37.50 a night as well as dry tent only camping in three group areas at $10 a head a night. 
The 6 person Deluxe Lodges are $140 a night and the studio lodges are $130 a night. There are a number of 1 
room camping cabins without bathrooms that are $57 a night. These have a TV and low wattage power.   
Take notice that if you share a pull through, you can put two small motor homes or a motor home and a tent 
and share the hookups for $37.50 a night each. The park has a truck to service your dump tanks at your 
campsite if you are in a site that has water and power but no sewer.  They will pump your tanks twice during 
the week for free. You do not have to be there.  They will give you two stickers for your windshield.  Make 
sure to ask for them when you check in. There is onsite propane and a dump station. 
Down in the tent camping area, there is a camp kitchen with sinks and counters to wash dishes and prepare 
food. There are freshly remodeled restrooms with showers throughout the park.  Amenities include a large 
pool, hot tub, and store in the office with firewood for the fire pits in the campsites. When you check-in you 
will be given a wristband for everyone in your party present up to four depending on your site type of course. 
If you have guests arriving later, they can pick theirs up when they check-in at the KOA desk.  Everyone must 
check in and wear their wristband.  If you tow a vehicle on a trailer, we are working on nearby parking for 
trailers so stayed tuned for that info. 
Sonoma county and the north coast is an area that has many outdoor activities.  There are many lazy roads to 
travel to local attractions that are either day or half-day trips. Some attractions are a mile away in downtown 
Petaluma, and some are 20 miles away at the coast or nearby wine country.  As we get closer, there will be 
more info about food during the day, dinners and activities. 
So stayed tuned, 
Dave Ball 
  

  Spring Swapmeet News 

          Petaluma here we come

http://koa.com/campgrounds/san-francisco/
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                    MVCC Editor Dave Ball 
         (408) 805-0065       vought@msn.com  
Please submit all contributions for publication in 
the newsletter by email to the editor by the 15 of 
the month.  

       Webmaster Sean Nichols 
       Jetnoise400@hotmail.com 
        www.mvccnews.net 
        (775)-424-3813  

           MVCC News STAFF 

       Upcoming Events 
April 18-23 2017 Spring Meet  Petaluma KOA. 
No vendor fee except camping fee.  
Contact: MVCC Wagon Master  Jo-Ann Lesser; 
(408) 238- 8277 mamalesser@yahoo.com      

September 20-25, 2016 Fall Meet 
Second largest annual MV gathering and swap meet 
in the West. Location TBD 

If you have any questions or have information regarding a meet or activity in your area, contact your regional vice 
president or any of the officers to let them know. Be sure to visit our website for any last minute activities or changes 
to activities/events. Please submit information regarding upcoming activities to the newsletter editor at least two 
months before the scheduled event. All articles must be submitted to the newsletter editor by the 15th of each month. 
MVCC News Editor Dave Ball vought@msn.com                                                         www.mvccnews.net 

October 2017: CAMP GRIDLEY  at the Butte 
County Fairgrounds, 199 E. Hazel St. Gridley, Cali-
fornia. Hosted by the NORTHERN RECON 
GROUP.: www.northernrecongroup.org or contact: 
Bill Campbell (530) 518-1353,    
nrg-news@comcast.net    

March 19, 2017 San Jose Militar ia show and sale. 
Naperdak Hall 770 Montague expwy. San Jose. 
9am to 3pm $7.00 admission or $15.00 admission at 
7:30am for earlybird. 
Contact: Military Annex 408-275-9730 Pete 
Email: militaryannex@yahoo.com 

Scott Rohrs, North. Bay West VP  
Divisions  707 & 415 west 
415-259-8177 
recon3rdid@yahoo.com  

Don Gomes, Central Valley VP  
Divisions 209,559,661,760 
(209)765-1273 
caddymanwestside@yahoo.com  

Jack Valenti, Central Coast VP   
Divisions 831, 805 408 south 
LRDG@PRODIGY.NET 
831-595-3487 

Kim Sievert, South Bay VP  
(408) 253-9469 
 vaudevillian@msn.com 
Divisions 408, 669 North 650 

mailto:vought@msn.com
mailto:Jetnoise400@hotmail.com
http://www.mvccnews.net
mailto:mamalesser@yahoo.com
mailto:nrg-news@comcast.net
mailto:vaudevillian@msn.com
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    MVCC Business Members 
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             Mvcc staff 
Sonny Hanson, No. Bay, East VP  
(707) 552-6918 Div. 707,415 
sonnyhanson@comcast.net 

Hello to everyone in the North Bay. It’s Friday 11-14-16 and it’s raining. That tells me I need to start work on 
my winter maintenance and repairs. All my six trucks are running but there are a few little things to fix. Like 
leaking seals, disappearing break fluid, (I don’t know were the fluid is going) put on new tires, touch up paint, 
etc. In the Sept. newsletter, I told you I found some LED lights for my 41 dodge. They fit right into the stock 
tail light and look just like the stock ones only brighter. I forgot to say that I got them from Paul FitzGerald in 
Hercules CA. 94547. He makes them in his workshop at home. If you are interested, you can call him at 925-
595-1236. He is an MVCC member and has several MV’s.  
Have a happy and safe Thanksgiving.  
 
            Sonny Hanson 
Your MVCC North Bay VP east 
       Working hard for you 
From my non-mobile command center 

US Navy Seabees with their well taken care of and nicely decorated  GMC CCKW Dump Truck. 
Picture looks to have been taken on Island X on a Marston Mat / PSP fighter strip.   
I believe this is a repaired or poorly scanned war time magazine picture.                                  USN 

mailto:sonnyhanson@comcast.net
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Above is the Knuckey Prototype. The Knuckey Truck Company of San Francisco, in response to a  
War Department request, designed a heavy tank transporter, Named the M-26, in 1943. Weight 22 tons. 
Unfortunately Knuckey had limited floor space. And the contract was awarded to Pacific Car and Foundry. 
Below the production M26A1 armored version known as the Dragon Wagon built by Pacific Car and Foundry 
of Renton, Washington.  It used the proprietary Knuckey Chain drive rear axles.                                      Ed. 
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Pictures from the 2016 Los Banos Veterans day Parade. The picture at the top on page 10 from Left to 
right Jim Bertao, Jess Soriano, Ralph Hunter, Mark Jones, Chris Thomas, Paul Lubker, Christina and John 
Verissimo, Up top Don Gomes, Mark Orozco and Jordan Gomes.                          John Verissimo 
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To all: 
These pics were taken at the end of the Pleasanton Veterans parade 2016. I am taking the shot. 
I want to thank everyone that made the convoy and parade. We had to take a different route into Pleasanton 
and had a lot of signals to go through. With the radios on and timing we did not get  broken up.  (Thanks to 
Randy Parent and Ed Schommer and their radio equipped Mutt's.) My left cheek from the clutch and the 
Dodge's gear box have not recovered yet.  LOL. Thanks for a great season.  
Debbie and I wish you all a great Thanksgiving and Holiday season. 
Mike 

East Bay VP  Mike Rinehart 
Divisions 510, 925  510-522-6440  
michaelwrinehart@sbcglobal.net  
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Hello from the North, 
We attended three events for Veterans Day:  On November 10th, a presentation and display at the El Dorado Hills Senior Center 
featuring Nancy Porter giving a talk on WWII sites you can visit in Hawaii, Vanuatu, Solomon Islands, and other islands in the 
South Pacific.  I displayed a ’43 GTB cargo truck and my ’45 Willys Holden style ambulance jeep, both appropriately USMC vehi-
cles for the Marine Corps birthday that day.  The vehicles drew a large crowd including a couple of appreciative Marine Corps 
vets.  On November 11th, the annual Veterans Day Parade in Auburn.  We had 10 jeeps and a Halftrack in attendance, organized by 
Ben Hovis and the Foothill Vintage Jeep Group.  I transported Barney Gruber, a locally popular Marine Corps vet that fought on 
Iwo Jima in WWII.  On November 12th, a display hosted by the Northern Recon Group included free rides for veterans and veter-
an’s family members on an authentic, operational “Higgins boat” LCVP landing craft, the same one that was on display at the 
MVPA Convention in Pleasanton.  I was able to drive my ’43 GPW onto the landing craft and go for a short cruise in Ellis Lake in 
Marysville, followed by a driving the jeep down the ramp and out onto the shore in a dramatic “landing”, splashing through 6” of 
water onto the boat ramp.  What a kick.   
 
Upcoming events are winding down for 2016, with a few Christmas parties to attend being about the only thing left for this year.  In 
early December we’ll be flying with a  small group of military vehicle collectors to Oahu for the 75th anniversary of the attack on 
Pearl Harbor.  We’ll be visiting WWII sites, watching the parade in Honolulu, and going on the last “Home of the Brave” tour.  The 
tour includes visits to the USS Arizona memorial, the USS Missouri, the Museum of the Pacific on Ford Island, Wheeler Field and 
other sites with an emphasis on December 7, 1941.  Watch for pictures and more after we get back home. 
 
Keep ‘em Rollin’ 
Dave  

Dave Porter, Northern Region VP   
Divisions 530 & 916 
dnporter56@comcast.net 
530-677-5115 
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Classified Ads are free for military vehicle related items and kit for MVCC members. Your ad will run for three issues.  

Your editor will only except ads in writing. Please submit your ad by email: vought@msn.com or by post to: MVCC Editor: 
18549 Paseo Tierra St. Saratoga Ca. 95070. Please print clearly and include contact info and price. Please submit ads by the 15th of 
the month. If you want to make changes to your ad including extending or cancelling your ad, you must notify your editor in  
writing. The MVCC is not responsible for omission's or Incorrect wording and or spelling. The MVCC reserves the right to edit ad 
copy for space. Please send payment for paid ads to: LK Viola, Email:  sec-treasurer@mvccnews.net  

Ad prices: full page $45  Half page $35  Quarter Page  $20   Business Card $5 per issue 

            CLASSIFIEDS 
              FOR SALE  

For Sale: MB/GPW or iginal fuel tank. Has gone 
through the Gas Tank Renu process. $325 obo    
Matt (408)398-0036 or msira36@aol.com    11-16 

              FOR SALE  

 For Sale: 4 post car  lift for  your  back yard or  
garage. Pro rated, 4 post, name Universal lift. Bench 
Co. Was in a transmission shop working. Can deliver 
50 miles from Alameda Ca. will need fork lift or 3-4 
strong guys. Call Skip 510-522-2244 or 316-3130 
Send me your offers. 1st. $1,500.00 takes it. On my 
trailer ready to be  
delivered.                                                  11-16 

For Sale: Radio set for  Jeep or  M ser ies  
Military vehicle. In very good cond. 3 part standard 
radio set w/ mounting bracket from the Korea era  
24 volt. Contact Sieg 510-522-2244 or email 
northlandskip@hotmail.com Eves best. $475.00 Can 
deliver fall Tower Park or u pick-up. Alameda 11-16 

For Sale: Dodge 1/2 ton par ts: Complete  
transmission, rear axle shafts, third member 4:89, 
New Master Cylinder, Wheel cylinders, 16 inch 
wheels and rings, Steering gear and column, Door 
parts for closed cab, 6volt horn, Etc.. All reasonably 
priced. 
Tom Lamar: 408-296-7677                    12-16 

For Sale: 1944 Willys MB Jeep and MBT Trail-
er.  DoD: 7 December 1944 (Historic date!)  Restored 
in 1990s, overhauled in 2014.  Only 15 miles since 
overhaul. This Jeep is complete as would be issued in 
1944.  85% original parts.  Has original data plates. 
Runs and drives fine.  Zero rust and has always been 
garaged. Original  grease gun, oil can, gas can, tire 
pump, crank, brass fire extinguisher. 
Complete with NOS SCR 510/610 Radio, original 
mount, antennas and all accessories.   
Original M31C Pedestal Mount, NOS windshield  
rifle rack, tool kit, 1st Aid Kit with WWII contents, 
chains, all canvas, spare parts kit, manuals, Jeep 
books, Exc. ND type tires, Officer Bedrolls, packs, 
WWII map case, binoculars with case, replica 
M1919A4 MG (original barrel and barrel jacket)  
ammo boxes, belt, pintle and more. 
Trailer is VG condition with all original parts (replica 
data plate) and WWII water can, gas cans, storage 
container and more. Only trailer has combat 
wheels.   Ready for display or reenactments. 
$18,000. Ken   (530) 268-3539,   
E-Mail: Ken1945@onemain.com     12-16 
See picture below 

For Sale:1941 Dodge WC-4 1/2ton.   Rough shape 
but it looks like all the pieces are there.  Selling for a 
friend in Nevada.   Can email pictures and put you in 
contact with owner   $3100     
Lee Edwards  whenlde@aol.com  925-447-9387.    
                                                                                  12-16 

For Sale: 1952 T90 transmission and transfer  
case, rebuilt. $125. Would love to see it in some-
body's jeep. 1954 F head engine. Salvaged from 
wrecked vehicle. Would be a rebuild project. Best 
offer. Mike 650 678 5284.                         12-16 
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        WANTED ITEMS  

            CLASSIFIEDS 

Wanted:  For  WWII WC51/52, or  vehicles that 
interchange.  Need inner and/or outer Windshield 
Frames, Tailgate and hinges, one Hood Latch.  Al-
so need the Bed Wood, one or two good pieces so I 
can make new ones. Or the Plans for making new 
ones if you happen to have them.  Also need the 
steel bed strips. 
Matt (408) 398-0036 or msira36@aol.com  11-16 

For Sale: 1968 Kaiser  M715 Has had a Chevy V8 
installed using Novak's kit. Also duel pot Master 
Cylinder. Has hardtop. Original paint and markings 
from 725 25 MT group in Hawaii Truck is rot free, 
runs and stops. Registered and insured. $5500 obo. 
Call Dave 408-805-0065 for more info    

Wanted: Front axle suspension, covered spr ings 
for WC Dodge 1/2 ton ambulance.   
The springs are covered with sheet metal.   
Call or e-mail Greg Lampman 805-756-5182 or 
glampman@calpoly.edu                       11-16 

Wanted: Dodge brake drums, Budd, par t num-
ber 45406. These brake drums fit 3/4 ton Dodge 
WC, Flat fender Power Wagon and Dodge M37.  
14.185 Max I.D.. Tom Lamar 408-296-7677  
12-16 

              FOR SALE  

For Sale:  International par ts from M-2-4 Take 
out Bed and Cab. Misc. M-3-4 and M-5H-6.  
Call or email Dave with your needs 408-805-0065 
vought@msn.com 

For Sale:1942 Chevy G506 cargo truck running 
gear all original and runs great . All original gauges, 
new canvas seat cover ,upgraded brake booster , 
black out marker lights ,front windshield, 12 circuit 
wire harness. Also have 1942 cargo bed needs some 
bodywork. Sold with bill of sale only $7500 OBO. 
209-765-1273 Ask for Don  picture below 
caddymanwestside@yahoo.com 

For Sale: 1951 M38 Jeep, Excellent Condition, Older  
Restoration, located in Patterson, Ca. Original Data 
Plates, Beachwood Canvas Top, windshield cover and 
seats, NOS radiator. Have all the receipts of restoration. 
Engine, transmission and transfer case rebuilt. Ready for 
Parades and driving around town. Registered in Ca. 
Clean Title. Reproduction tub. Asking $12,500 obo. For 
more information contact Paul Lubker, (209)403-6261 
See picture top left page 11 this issue  

Wanted: Looking for  a spare tire car r ier  for  a 
Burma Jeep Cargo Truck. Please call Paul Lubker, 
(209)403-6261  
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The Foothills Vintage Jeep Group had 10 WW2 jeeps and one half-track that we filled with Veterans. The 
honoring theme this year was Our WW2 Veterans and all other Veterans that have served in our armed forces. 
We were also honored to be the Grand Marshal vehicle too. Once again a very large turnout for the parade 
route. Pictures supplied by Nancy Porter. 
Great day! 
Submitted by, Ben Hovis, FVJG Coordinator 
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Second M50A1 Ontos Restoration Completed, Marine Corps Mechanized Museum (CamPen) Bob Turley 
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